TO:  	Fall Semester Purdue-WL study abroad students 
FROM:	Brian Harley, Senior Director and Associate Dean, Office of Programs for Study Abroad
DATE: 	October 19, 2023
RE:       Personal safety, State Department guidance

  

The war and violence in Israel and other regions has gripped our attention.  While no Purdue-WL study abroad students were in Israel, Gaza, or the West Bank, we are sympathetic to all those who are suffering.  Furthermore, the U.S. State Department issued a Worldwide Caution notification today (October 19. 2023) owing to increased tensions around the world. The admonition did not single out a specific event or region. And please note that a series of such Worldwide Cautions has been in place over the years.

Safety and security of students is our highest priority.  While we continue to monitor the situations, we are also confident in the support of partnering colleagues around the world for the information and care that they provide to our students. 

For students, this is another poignant reminder that everyday decisions are of tantamount importance to safety and well-being.  We continue to encourage students to heed the advice of local leadership and civil authorities.  Further, we would echo the advice of the US State Department, including wisdom that U.S. citizens should exercise vigilance in public transportation systems, high-profile sporting events, residential areas, business offices, hotels, clubs, restaurants, places of worship, schools, public areas, shopping malls, and other tourist destinations. 

Students should feel comfortable discussing any questions or concerns with their program Advisor or local leadership.  Likewise students may contact me directly but also continue to reference our Safety and Security website resources.   Best wishes for a safe and successful semester!

Respectfully, 
Brian D. Harley, Ph.D.
Senior Director and Associate Dean, Global Partnerships and Programs, Purdue University
